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Dear parents and carers

As this school year draws to a close, for the first time since 2018-2019 we have experienced a
full school year. Our students have made the most of the many opportunities afforded them by
Chenderit's team of dedicated staff and they have grown academically and personally as a
result. We have successfully re-established our extra-curricular programme and students have
been able to participate in a number of educational visits again. We have enjoyed welcoming
parents and carers back into school since Easter for occasions such as our Y6-Y7 transition
evening and our Celebration Evening. It has been a pleasure and a privilege to have led
Chenderit through the past year and | offer my heartfelt thanks to our dedicated staff, our
diligent students, our supportive parents and our committed governing body.

Curriculum Update

Our focus this year has been on adapting our curriculum plans to ensure that any impact
caused by Covid and online learning over the past 2 years has been minimised. Curriculum
leaders and teachers have worked hard to amend the curriculum and its delivery to address any
learning deficits. We have also continued to offer online learning this year if students tested
positive for Covid and could not be at school; we put in place contingency arrangements for our
Y11 and Y13 students so that they had completed the necessary assessments just in case
exams were cancelled again; and additional PPEs were sat in preparation for the summer
exams. ‘Advanced notification’ from the exam boards was shared and worked through to
mitigate against any loss of learning time, ensuring students were as prepared for their GCSE
and A level exams as possible.

The end-of-year assessments we carried out with students in years 7, 8, 9, 10 and 12 have
given them a good opportunity to show what they know, understand and can do, and they have
given us an insight into the gaps in learning we need to address next year. This will be a priority
in the new school year.

Summer Learning

The summer break is a time for students to unwind and have some time to relax. However, we
believe that doing some additional work over the summer would be beneficial for all students,
especially those students sitting exams next year. All students should review their notes from
this school year and students in years 9 and 10, in particular, should spend some time using
revision guides or GCSE Pod ensuring that they know and understand all that has been taught
in their GCSE courses so far. They can log into GCSE pod using their Google account:
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